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Speaker – guest p.m., 

Bob Tagatz, with President Dianna Rabey and VP Fran Fuller 

 
He spoke on the history of the Grand Hotel. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Board Talk ð Dianna Rabey              

 

 

 
Wow! What a wonderful Husband-Guest Night.  I know everyone enjoyed our 

knowledgeable and entertaining speaker, Bob Tagatz. I know he made me want to go and stay at the 

Grand Hotel and see ALL of his ΨŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΩ. 

Last year I wrote about being thankful for all you do and once again I am overwhelmed by your 

generosity.  Mona Ellard shared with me that along with the $320.00 that the club contributed to Tide Me 

Over, individuals or groups of members donated an additional $1265.00, funding this program with 

ϷмрурΦллΦ {ŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ 9ŀǘƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /ƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ CǳǊƴƛǘǳǊŜΩǎ Back to School Backpack drive. 

I know that I am excited to have a table at the SIREN/EATON SHELTER Holiday Tea ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ 

our GFWC-Charlotte Chorus perform. We decorated the downtown urns and were pleased with the 

results since we are in transition with ideas and funding. You have supported CrossWalk Teen Center, 

Heifer International, Guiding Harbor, Bay Cliff Health Camp, KIND News and a host of other projects and 

programs.  You are a very generous group of women and I am very proud of all you do for GFWC-

Charlotte and the Charlotte community. Many of our members give hundreds of hours of their time to 

programs and projects that promote and support us.  Please let them know how much you appreciate all 

of their hard work.  

Every year we send in a narrative report to the state of all of the projects done over the past year showing 

how many members participated and the number of hours worked.  The time and effort involved in this 

report, combined with all other GFWC affiliates in the state and country, are what GFWC uses to influence 

legislation in Washington D.C.  Past presidents have made this task easier as it is formatted in a way that 

current numbers are added and old or new programs are added or deleted. I am asking all program or 

project chairs to send in their reports or just their new numbers if the bulk of the report remains the same 

as last.  Also, all members are asked to submit their Volunteer Hour sheets, found at www.gfwc-

charlotte.com . Simply go online, download the form, fill it in and email it to me at 

diannarabey@gmail.com .  If you prefer, feel free to e-mail me telling me what you did this year and how 

many hours you put in. It does not matter if you put in a few hours or many, many hours as they all count. 

Let us all gather on December 4
th
 at the Congregational Church to celebrate with each other at the 

Christmas Tea. Our chorus ǿƛƭƭ ǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ōȅ .ǊȅƴŘŀ Cƛƭƪƛƴǎ ƻŦ άA Cup of Christmas 

TeaέΣ by Tom Hegg. Following the reading we will recognize our Past Presidents, as is tradition.  GFWC-

Michigan First Vice President, Donna Brown, will recognize our new Honorary Members, followed by the 

introduction of our New Members and the announcement of Woman of Achievement. Remember, this is 

not a luncheon so no reservations are needed. Social time starts at 12:30 p.m. and the meeting begins at 

1:00 p.m. 

I would like to pretend that I wrote this on Thursday but I am writing on Saturday and cannot ignore what 

happened in Paris last night. So I ask you to Pray for World Peace at this time of year and all year long. 

 

http://www.gfwc-charlotte.com/
http://www.gfwc-charlotte.com/
mailto:diannarabey@gmail.com


GFWC-Charlotte December 4th Program  

 

Annual Christmas Tea  
Honoring Past Presidents and New Members  

 
The General Federation of Womenõs Clubs-Cha rlotte will hold its Annual on 
Friday, December 4, 2015 at the First Congregational Church, 106 S. Bostwick 
Ave.  We will be honoring our Past Presidents, new members and others.   
 
No reservations are needed for the tea and there is no cost.  Lunch will n ot be 
served.  
Social time will begin at 12:30 p.m. with the program starting at 1:00 p.m.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Fran Fuller at 517 -645 -2573.  

Changes to Little White Booklet: 

Sylvia Colles ï address should be 708 Treetop Lane 
 

Sharon Adams ï phone number should be 517-231-0094 
 

Booklet Corrections: 

You get the booklet when you pay your dues.  Proofread and let me know changes! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

TEA AND TOMES  - :  Fannie Flagg is a born storyteller and 

her novel, The All-Girl Filling Station's Last Reunion, is Flagg at her best.  The 

New York Times Book Review said, "The All-Girl ...is a perfect combination of 

comedy, mystery, wisdom, and charm.  Fabulous, fun-loving, spanning 

decades, generations, and centered on a little-known aspect of America's 

twentieth-century story."  It's a novel about two women who are forced to re-imagine 

who they are and what they are capable of doing and being.  Please join us as we discuss 

this book on Tuesday, November 24, from 12:45-2:30 pm.  We meet at the Charlotte 

Community Library.  All are welcome. 

 

SNEAK PEEK:  No meeting in December; evening meeting on January 28, 2016, 

discussing Station Eleven by Emily St. John Mandel.  This will be a combined 

book club meeting with the two book clubs sponsored by the library.  Station 

Eleven is the Great Michigan Read selection this year.  A book box of multiple 

titles will be available. 

 



The secret to a well-balanced life is a cup of tea in one hand and a book in the other.  
 For those of you who prefer to have an electronic device in your hand, here's a service 

you might enjoy, as recommended by the Good Housekeeping Institute.  Scribd ( a kind 

of Netflix for e-books) beat nine other services in the GH testing.  For $9 per month, you 

get an all-you-can-e-read buffet and can adjust text size and style.  Apps available for 

iOS, Android, and Kindle Fire.  Most women in their survey said that if they had an extra 

hour of free time at home, they would read. 

 

 

USED BOOKS FOR SALE!  Are you looking for a reading bargain?  

Look for our Used Book table at every GFWC meeting.  The prices of 50 cents and 

$1 can't be beat!  We welcome your purchases and your donations.  The money 

collected is used by the members of Tea and Tomes for book related projects.  This 

past year, money from the used books and donations from generous Tea and Tomes 

members, was given to the Charlotte Community Library for the purchase of sets of 

books.  These "book box" sets are used by our members and by several other book 

clubs in the community.  So, grab  

a good read for a good cause 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember to get your articles in by the 15th of each month for The 
Club Communicator  to: 

Linda Foster, 316 Beech St., Charlotte, MI 48813; 543-3041; 
ed@fosterdvm.com  

REMEMBER, NO ISSUE IN DECEMBER  
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Remembrances . . . 
Carol Monroeôs husband, Leon ï health issues 
Patty Greene ï gall bladder surgery 
Marian Johnson ï leg issues 
Joyce Sparksô ï sister, Sally, died  

 
Birthdays   Anniversaries  

 

                     Late November  

28 Brynda Filkins     28  Jo & Ray Gager 

    December  

       01 Becky & Arnold Dolman  
04 Lisa Jackson      06 Okja & Hak Kim   
08 LeAnn Green       11 Sherry & Fred Myers 
       11 Darlene & Doug Freeman 
       15 Dyna & Jerry Lehman   
       16 Karen & Jim Elsesser   
20 Diane Ruswick  
22 Chris Fleischmann      19 Sharon & Jerry Kubica 
       21 Peg & Mark Cameron   
28 Patty Retzer   
29 Jan Harms   
 
    Early January 

01 Carol Monroe      01  Marilyn & Bruce Hart  
03 Diana Bosworth     04  Jessica & Gerald Sommer  
04 Fran Rush           
         
07 Shirley Rann  
08 Bobbie Kane  
11 Jessica Sommer     30  Barb & John VanderMolen  
15 Beth Wildern  
15 Elizabeth Siler  
17 Sharon Adams  

 
2015 ς 2016 NEW MEMBERS 

Becky Dolman 
Donna Leahy 
Linda Lord 

Heidi McNaughton  
Cindy Miller-Holley 

Yvonne Ridge 
 

Contact information and bios were sent via email for members to add to their notebooks. 
 

RESIGNATIONS 
Chris Olson 

Trystin Vanderstelt 



  Mini Trips Update 
********************************************************** **************           

     

ü DECEMBER 11, FRIDAY  KELLOGG MANOR      HICKORY CORNERS                        

Leave AL!VE @ 12:00 noon  Holiday Walk & Market Tour of this beautiful home. 

  Shopping opportunity!   And cookies and warm cider! 
 http://www.kbs.msu.edu/visit/manor-house/    Cost:   $8/$5 Sr admission, gas, your Christmas 

splurges. 

*************************************************************** *********           

WINTER AND SPRING MINI-TRIPS ON TAP:   

GILMORE AUTO MUSEUM @ HICKORY CORNERS, HOLLAND TULIPS, 
TURNER- DODGE HOUSE, MEIJER GARDENS JAPANESE GARDENS & 
CHERRY TREES IN BLOOM.              

 
Any ideas for future trips let us know ï 

Jo Vanderstelt 517-281-1301 jovanderstelt@yahoo.com  or Jan Day 513-833-1246 
jan_day@ymail.com   

 

 

SAVE THE DATE:  NEXT YEARôS KALEIDOSCOPE WILL BE ON FRIDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 9, 2016  

The theme is celebrating Michigan 

Kick-off speaker:  Dr. Ellliot Engel 

Key-note speaker:  Suzanne de Passe of Motown Productions.   
She is an Academy Award nominee and Emmy winner, and  has discovered some of musicôs 

greatest, including:  the Jackson Five, The Commodores, Frankie Vallie and the Four Seasons, 
Lionel Richie, Thelma Houston, Billy Preston, Teena Marie, Rick James and Stephanie Mills! 

 

If you are at all interested, please sign up on the sheet provided at meetings or email or call 
Linda Foster.  She will contact you close to the registration deadline for confirmation that you still 

would like to attend.  
 

 

 

 
CRAFT N IGHT  

 

Joni Risner held a snowman-

making workshop.  Pictured are 

Fran Fuller, Linda Foster, Sherry 

Pabst and Mary Remanek. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kbs.msu.edu/visit/manor-house/
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Hand-to-Hand Committee  planning meeting – Julie 

Dartt, Beth Fry, Patty Retzer, Pam Rinckey, Carol Rossio, Linda 

Foster and Sara Biskie 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CO-CHAIRS:  SARA BISKIE AND BETH FRY 

 

Have you ever wished you had an extra set of hands or a listening ear to get through a 

difficult day?  Do you know a club member who might feel this way?  There are 13 of us 

on the Hand to Hand Committee.  We are ready to assist our fellow club women in things 

like driving, preparing a meal or a snack, baking, visiting, reading, or running an errand.   

Contact Sara 543-0815, slbiskie@sbcglobal.net or Beth, 

517-667-6213, beth.ann.fry@gmail.com  

 

SIREN/EATON TEA NOVEMBER 15TH 

 

Chorus performed.  Several members 

sponsored tables.  This is Lori Pray’s which 

won Best of Show 

 

 

  

 

 

 

mailto:slbiskie@sbcglobal.net
mailto:beth.ann.fry@gmail.com


The Special Project of GFWC MI President Fran Leonard 
is the  Talons Out Flight.  GFWC MI recently sponsored three 

women veterans.  District clubs made and sent over 700 

cards for the mail bags which will also work for future flights.  

 

 

Standing: US Air Force WASP Jane Doyle 

(94), US Army Lieutenant Eleanor Dunlop 

(92), and seated is US Army Captain 

Verta Overbeek (97). 

 

Pictures of training at Sweetwater, 

TX 1943-44 & Congressional Gold 

Medal – Washington, DC 2010 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION NOVEMBER 11, 2015 

 

 



MICHIGAN NAMED MOST 

IMPROVED IN NEW STUDY ON 

CHILD SEX TRAFFICKING LAWS 

November 11, 2015 by Taryn  

Shared Hope International Releases State Report Cards to Reveal State of Trafficking Laws in U.S. 

WASHINGTON, D.C., Michigan was named the most improved state for its laws addressing child sex 

trafficking, according to a new study released by Shared Hope International. The Protected Innocence 

Challenge, a report on the state of child sex trafficking laws in the U.S., found that five years of sweeping 

legislative advancements allowed 47 states to raise their grade since 2011. 

Michigan raised its grade from an “F” in 2014 to a “B” in 2015 after enacting new laws strengthening 

criminal provisions addressing buyers – the driving force of the commercial sex industry. While Michigan 

made substantial law changes in five years, the state has more work to do. Earning strong scores in most 

categories of the assessment, Michigan must strengthen protective provisions for child victims. Juvenile sex 

trafficking victims have access to specialized services through child welfare; however, 16 and 17-year-old 

victims remain subject to arrest and potential criminalization for prostitution offenses. Leaving the older 

minors subject to criminalization ignores the reality that these kids are vulnerable and frequently targeted 

by traffickers. 

“Michigan tackled the driving force of child sex trafficking in 2015. They should be proud of the work they 

accomplished to combat demand and now press forward to ensure no child victim is banned access to the 

justice they deserve due to gaps in the law.” Linda Smith, President and Founder of Shared Hope 

International said. 

In 2015, a record-setting 933 bills related to domestic minor sex trafficking were introduced in 50 states 

and D.C., resulting in the improvement of 14 state grades. Louisiana ranked top in the nation for the second 

year in a row, earning a 99.5 per cent. View the state grades. 

The Protected Innocence Challenge was created to address key legislative gaps and makes 

recommendations for improvement so states can strengthen laws and implement effective state response. 

See all state grades at www.sharedhope.org/reportcards. 

  

8 Brands Fighting Human Trafficking That 

You Need To Know About  

By Shannon Keith  

 

Sex-trafficking.  It’s a word that has come into the forefront of the 

news, part of the push for social justice in recent years.  It is a 

scary, dark word, representing the horror of human beings 

treated as objects for sale. When confronted with this word it is easy to fall into helplessness or despair and 

one tends to ask, “The problem is so big, how can one person make a difference?” 

http://sharedhope.org/author/taryn/
http://www.sharedhope.org/reportcards
http://www.sharedhope.org/reportcards
http://consciousmagazine.co/author/shannon-keith/


The problem is indeed big.  But, there is no need to despair, and there is actually a simple, easy way to 

help.  And you can even start today, from the safety and comfort of your own home! 

Social businesses and non-profits are stepping up all over the world, providing education, training and 

income for survivors of human trafficking, and for young women who are at high-risk for trafficking, 

stopping the cycle before it begins.  Many of these organizations have high quality, stylish merchandise to 

sell. 

So, making a difference can begin with simply choosing to shop differently.  Need pajamas, a wallet, 

jewelry, maybe a gift or two?  Don’t go to your big-box discount store or retailer known for throw-away 

fashion (We all know who I’m talking about here).  Instead, stay home, grab a cup of coffee or glass of 

wine, go online and shop away!  Buy them instead from one of the countless organizations offering all of 

the same things, but made by women learning to support themselves with dignity in India, Southeast Asia, 

or even right here in America. 

Buying from these organizations means there are young ladies around the world who will go to bed safely 

tonight and wake in order to go and earn a living for themselves.   These women who can now support 

themselves with a trade are less likely to become victims of trafficking.  And survivors of human-

trafficking now will be able to support themselves (and often, their children) with dignity. 

So to get you started, here is a list of some of our favorite organizations who create and/or sell items made 

by girls who have either been rescued from prostitution or are at high risk of being brought into it if they 

aren’t given other options: 

01 | PUNJAMMIES™: Cutest pajamas and loungewear ever, made by women in India who have been 

rescued from forced prostitution.  Current, bright fabrics in a variety of styles! 

02 | MULXIPLY: Modern and stylish bags and wallets made by at-risk women in Nepal.  Fair Trade, eco-

friendly and sourced with fabrics from the area in which they are made; what’s not to love! 

03 | GOOD PAPER: - A fantastic fun and quippy card company who’s card makers are women who have 

escaped Sex trafficking in the Philippines. 

04 | KWAGALA PROJECT: Colorful beaded jewelry created by women learning a trade in Uganda. 

05 | SARI BARI: Beautiful blankets, bedding and throws sewn out of vintage sari material.  Made by 

women either vulnerable to trafficking or rescued from it.  Each item bears the name of the women who 

made it.  Great for gifts or the quick bedroom update! 

06 | MALIA DESIGNS: Fair-trade bags, wallets and purses made by disadvantaged people in Cambodia.  

Many are made out of repurposed cement bags.  In addition, Malia donates to anti-human trafficking 

organizations in Southeast Asia. 

07 | FREESET: Fair-trade, eco-friendly jute bags and organic t-shirts made by survivors in Kolkata, India. 

08 | isanctuary: Hip, current jewelry made by trafficking survivors in Mumbai, India and processed and 

shipped by survivors in Orange County, California.  We love that iSanctuary is working both locally and 

globally to provide income and dignity to survivors. 

Photo: Paula Watts Photography for International Princess Project 

 

 

http://shop.intlprincess.org/
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On the first day, God created the dog and said, "Sit all day by the door of your house and bark at anyone 

who comes in or walks past. For this, I will give you a life span of twenty years."  

The dog said, "That's a long time to be barking. How about only ten years and I'll give you back the  

other ten?"  

And God saw that it was good.  

On the second day, God created the monkey and said, "Entertain people, do tricks, and make them laugh. 

For this, I'll give you a twenty-year life span."  

The monkey said, "Monkey tricks for twenty years? That's a pretty long time to perform. How about I give 

you back ten like the dog did?"  

And God, again saw that it was good. 

On the third day, God created the cow and said, "You must go into the field with the farmer all day long and 

suffer under the sun, have calves and give milk to support the farmer's family. For this, I will give you a life 

span of sixty years."  

The cow said, "That's kind of a tough life you want me to live for sixty years. How about twenty and I'll 

give back the other forty?"  

And God agreed that it was good.  

On the fourth day, God created humans and said, "Eat, sleep, play, marry and enjoy your life. For this, I'll 

give you twenty years."  

But the human said, "Only twenty years? Could you possibly give me my twenty, the forty the cow gave 

back, the ten the monkey gave back and the ten the dog gave back; that makes eighty, okay?"  

"Okay," said God, "You asked for it."  

So that is why for our first twenty years, we eat, sleep, play, and enjoy ourselves. For the next forty years, 

we slave in the sun to support our family. For the next ten years, we do monkey tricks to entertain the 

grandchildren. And for the last ten years, we sit on the front porch and bark at everyone.  

Life has now been explained to you.  

There is no need to thank me for this valuable information. I'm doing it as a public service. If you are 

looking for me, I will be on the front porch!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GFWC - CHARLOTTE  

P. O. BOX 464  

CHARLOTTE, MI 48813  

www.gfwc-charlotte.com  

www.facebook.com/GFWCCharlotteMI  

www.imembersdb.com  
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